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More detailed information, including presentation slides, can be found at https://agriculture.vermont.gov/pes 
Introduction
The Payment for Ecosystem Services (PES) and Soil Health Working Group held its seventh meeting on April 15, 2021. purpose of the meeting was to organize the work to accomplish the goals set forth by the Legislature. 
Proposed Work Streams
The group held a discussion about the proposed work streams put forth by the co-chairs and facilitators.   The following points were made:
· The legislative charge includes addressing existing programs, and the Vermont Law School report faulted the initial work of the WG was faulted for not delving into existing programs. Others noted that the WG in 2019 wanted to focus on an aspirational and holistic approach not constrained by existing programs and practices. The group considered the various legislative drafts to understand better the Legislature’s intent. Some noted that not everyone on the group shares the same knowledge of existing programs and creating a common baseline of understanding will help advance the work.
· The scope of ecosystem services to focus on including soil health, water quality, flood resilience, and carbon sequestration may not be sufficient. What about biodiversity?
· It was noted that farmers need to be front and center in this work. The VAAFM noted that four farmers actively sit on this group, adding to the original number through the recent legislative authorizing of the Work Group’s continuance with membership, name, and focus changes.
· The process needs greater clarification on:  1) who and how decisions are made; 2) how agendas are planned.
Task Groups
The Working Group first identified which members wanted to switch into what task discussion.  Then, the WG broke into three discussions on three broad tasks:  programs, economics, and soil health.  The public participants were invited to join the WG they preferred.  In each of the task discussions, the participants discussed the issues and work they would need to cover to advance that issue and be prepared to help the full WG advance its work.  The Task discussants then reported back at the end of the meeting.  The co-chairs and facilitators will develop draft work plans for each Task effort prior to the next meeting and seek comment on the general approach.  
Close
A time for public comment was provided. The group adjourned at 3 PM.
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